
    

  

     

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
(By email) 

 
Our Ref: MGLA170920-4489 

 
1 October 2020 

 
 
 
Dear  
 
Thank you for your request for information which the Greater London Authority (GLA) received 
on 17 September 2020.  Your request has been dealt with under the Freedom of Information 
Act 2000 
 
You asked for: 
 

I simply require under the FOIA to know if a zone for the whole of London is being 
planned for the future? 

 
Our response to your request is as follows: 
 
The Mayor’s wider approach to paying for road use is set out in his Transport Strategy. TfL 
continues to investigate whether there are ways to better reflect distance driven, emissions, 
time and road danger in a smart and fair system. New technologies could offer the potential for 
more sophisticated models of paying for road use in the longer term, but any future proposals 
would need to be preceded by detailed feasibility work and subject to consultation. There are 
currently no plans for a London-wide congestion charge. 
 
The Mayor’s priority is to continue to deliver the expansion of the ULEZ, which will go-live in 
October 2021. Londoners deserve clean air at all times, not just temporarily during lockdown. 
 
If you have any further questions relating to this matter, please contact me, quoting the 
reference at the top of this letter.  
 
Yours sincerely  
 
 
 

 
Information Governance Officer  
 
If you are unhappy with the way the GLA has handled your request, you may complain using the 
GLA’s FOI complaints and internal review procedure, available at: 
https://www.london.gov.uk/about-us/governance-and-spending/sharing-our-
information/freedom-information  
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